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LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No.15 of 2025 

TOWN BRIDGE SURVEY WORKS 

 

1. Mariners are advised that survey works to the Weymouth Town Bridge are scheduled to take 

place on Wednesday the 6th of August. 

 

2. Some investigations underneath the bridge will be conducted from a temporary 6 m2 pontoon, 

that will be manoeuvred into place by a small workboat. Mariners are requested to pass with 

utmost caution and minimal wash. 

 

3. Two additional lifts of the bridge are scheduled to take place at 11:00 BST and 13:00 BST, to 

allow engineers time to complete their survey work. During these two additional lifts, no vessels 

will be permitted to transit under the bridge, and the vessel traffic signal lights will be in 

operation. 

 

4. Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs, Recreational Sailing Organisations and 

Water Sports Associations should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to 

the Masters, or persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 

 

5. This notice will self-cancel on completion of the works. 

 

Ed Carter 

Weymouth Harbour Master 

6th August 2025 


